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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College 

Campus Calendar 
Monday, Jan. 25 
• Women's Basketball: UNC Asheville 

at Coastal, 7:30 p.m. 
• Men's Basketball: Coastal at UNC 

Asheville, 7 p.m. 
Tuesday, J an. 26 
• High School Guidance Counselors 

Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m., 
cafeteria. Ed Cerny , 

• Study Skills Seminar for Athletics: 
5:30 to 7 p.m., Annex 117/ Athletics 

• Coastal Educational Foundation ' 
meeting: 12:30 p.m., EMS Coriference 
Room. Cerniette Clardy , 

Wednesday, J iln . 27 " 
• Student Support Group: 3 to 4 p.m., 

SC 201. Vicki Gardner 
• Estate planfung workshop, presented 

by Orrie West: 9 a.m. to noon, SC 204. 
Barbara Jackson 

Thursday, Jan. 28 
• High School Guidance Counselors 

Luncheon: 11:30 a .m. to 1 p.rri., 
cafeteria. Ed Cerny 

• Men's Basketball: College of 
Charlestonl:lt Coastal, 7::3Qp.m. ' 

Friday, Jan. 29 ' 
• Step Into the Future, darice: 8:3() p.m. 

to 1 a:m:.; Sea Mist Resort, Myrtle ',' 
Beach; $lWith validated student 
identification card. Campus Program 
Board 

Saturday, Jan. 30 
• Calling All Colors Conference: 9 a.m. 

to 5 p.m., GCEC. Ginny Kintz 
• Brooks Tegl~r Quartet, performance: 

7:30 p.m:, WA Box Office 
• Men's Basketball: Radford at Coastal, 

7:30p.m. 
• Women's Basketball: COastal at 

Radford, 7:30 p.m. 
Sunday, Jan. 31 
• Way Down East, fi lm: 3 p.m., WA. 

Box Office 

Monday, Feb. 1 
• Women's Basketball: UNC Greensboro 

at Coastal, 7:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, Feb. 2 
• Karaoke Night: 7 to 10 p.m., SC 

overflow aren. Campus Program 
Board 

• High School Guidance Counselors 
Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. to,l p.m., 
cafeteria. Ed Cerny , 

Wednesday, Feb~ 3 
• Student Support Group: 3 to 4 p.m., 

SC 201. Vicki Gardner 
• Men's Basketball: Charleston 

Southern tit Coastal, '7:36 p.m. 

Thursday, Feb. 4 
• Women's Basketball: Coastal at 

Charleston Southern, '7p.m. 
• Golf Fund-raising Diriner: 5:30 and 

8 p.m., Tony's Restau~ant, North 
Myrtle Beach. Tom Brennan 

Friday, Feb. 5 
• Golf Fund-raising Dinner: 5:30 and 

8 p.m., Tony's Restaurant, North 
Myrtle Beach. Tom Brennan 

Saturday, Feb. 6 , 
• Golf Fund-raising Dinner: 5:30 and 

8 p.m., Tony's Restaurant, North 
Myrtle Beach. Tom Brennan 

• Women's Basketball: Towson State at 
Coastal, 3 p.m. ' 

• Men's Basketball: Coastal at Towson 
State, 7:30 p.m. 

Monday, Feb. 8 
• Women's Basketball: University of 

Maryland, Baltimore COunty at 
Coastal, 7:30 p.m. 

• Men's Basketball: Coastal at 
University of Maryland, Baltimore 
County, 7:35 p.m. 

• Wellness Committee meeting: 1:30 p.m., 
Cafeteria dining room "c" . Kay Alford 

r<:::::.' 
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Coastal to celebrate 
Founders Day, honor 
Eldred E. Prince, 
Elizabeth Shaw 

Coastal Carolina College will induct 
two honorary founders during its seventh 
Founders Day convocation Tuesday, ' 
Feb. 9 at 3 p,m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. The ceremony is open to the 
public. 

Eldred E. Prince of Loris and Mrs. 
Elizabeth Shaw of Conway will be named 
honorary founders of the college. The 
1993 recipients of the Founders Medallion 
join 32 other found~rs and honorary 
founders who have played instrumental 
roles in the development of Coastal 
Carolina College as well as in higher 
education and in the positive growth of 
Horry County. 

Eldred E. Prince was a member of the 
Horry County Higher Education 
Commission (HCHEC) from 1959 to 1964. 
While serving as HCHEC chairman from 
1961 to 1964, Prince directed a major 
fund·raising campaign for construction of 
the first building on the college campus. 
Ground was broken Oct. 12, 1962, for thp. 
Edward M. Singleton Building, and less 
than one year later, the college's 110 
students were moved into the new 
building. Prince also served on the 
Coastal Educational Foundation from 
1959 to 1976, serving on numerous 
committees and as chairman. In 1978, 
Prince received a special citation from the 
University of South Carolina for 
outstanding service to Coastal and higher 
education in Horry County, and in 1982, 
the University of South Carolina conferred 
upon Prince an honorary Doctor of 
Humane Letters. 

Prince was educated in the public 
L----------------.-------_ _ ________ --I schools ofHorry County and graduated 

Wall Building access 
In an effort to keep construction 

on schedule and to uphold safety 
regulations while the Wall Building 
is under construction, the contractor 

for the Wall Building requests all 
visitors needing access to the building 
should coordinate their visits with 
Phillip Massey. ~ 

from Wake Forest University in 1933. 
Prince then returned to Loris and 
established Prince Chevrolet, and served 
as president and chairman of the board for 
44 years. In 1963, Prince was a principal 
organizer ofHorry County National Bank 

See Founders Day on page 2. 



Live videoconference 
offered for educators 
and business leaders 

A live, interactive videoconference for 
educators and business leaders, entitled 
"Creating Learning Organizations: Growth 
Through Quality," will be offered Friday, 
Feb. 26 from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. in 
GCEC 003. Pre-registration is 
recommended. The videoconference is 
$50, or $25 for Coastal faculty and staff, 
and includes lunch to be served at 
11:30 a.m. Check-in will begin at 11 a.m. 

"Creating Learning Organizations: 
Growth Through Quality" tackles the 
needs of businesses and schools to ensure 
the long-tenn survival, improvement, and 
growth of each. Topics include: how to 
increase motivation and productivity 
among students or employees, 
management principles, team learning, 
restructuring, achieving success, and 
business and education partnerships. 

Peter Senge, director of the 
Organizational Learning Center at MIT's 
Sloan School of Management and author 
of "The Fifth Discipline: The Art and 
Practice of the Learning Organization" and 
W. Edwards Deming, founder of the 
"quality movement" in Japan and the 
United States, will be joined by the 
following panelists: Linda Darling 
Hammond, professor and director of the 
National Teaching Center for 
Restructuring Teaching and Learning at 
Teachers College at Columbia University; 

See Videoconference on page 3. 

Golf scholarship 
benefit dinners 
to be held 

The fifth annual Coastal Carolina Golf 
Scholarship Benefit will be held 
Thursday, Feb. 4 through Saturday, Feb. 
6 at Tony's Italian Restaurant in North 
Myrtle Beach. Four-course dinners, with 
a choice of three entries, will be served in 
two seatings each evening: at 5:30 and 8 
p.m. The dinners are open to the public. 
Tickets are $30. 

The event raises money for the men's 
and women's golf programs at Coastal. 
The dinners are sponsored by Jack 
Springs, owner of Tony's Restaurant, who 
initiated the fund-raising event in 1988. 
According to Tom Brennan, the golf 
program relies heavily on this event to 
raise money for scholarships and 
operational needs. 

For tickets or more infonnation, call 
the Athletic Office at extension 2820. ~ 

Swing Era jazz of Brooks Thgler Quartet 
to be presented 

The Swing Era jazz of the late-1920s 
to the mid-1940s with the Brooks Tegler 
Quartet will be presented Saturday, 
Jan. 30 at 7:30 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. The perfonnance is part of 
the 1992-1993 Wheelwright Passport 
series and is open to the public. Tickets 
are $12 and $9 for students. 

The quartet features Brooks Tegler on 
drums, John Colciani on piano, Chuck 
Redd on vibraharp, and Joe Midiri on 
clarinet. Although Tegler professes to be 
a disciple of the late drummer Gene 
Krupa and greatly influenced by the 
Benny Goodman combos, the group also 
performs the swing tunes of Artie Shaw's 
Gramercy Five, John Kirby's Sextet, 
Louis Jordan, Al Jolson, Edgar Sampson, 
and Nat King Cole. 

Based in Washington, D.C., Tegler has 
been perfonning with the quartet or the 
eight-piece "Hot Jazz" for 11 years and 
has appeared as part of numerous 
festivals in the United States and 
Europe. The quartet's sounds have been 
featured in sound tracks for television and 
film, earning the group the Washington 
Area Music Award (WAMMIE) for jazz in 
1986 and 1988. 

Critics have described Tegler and his 
group as being well-knit, precise, 
idiomatic, and upbeat. A reviewer 
described the group as "the hottest band 
on the jazz circuit." 

Tegler attributes the group's success to 
a commitment to capture the energy and 
fire of the Goodman sound. "There was a 
lot of fire in the original groups," Tegler 
said. "It is vitally important that a lot of 
the energy is there - we try to have the 
zip that they had when we play." 

Founders Day 
and served as chainnan of the board for 
11 years. As chainnan of the Building 
Committee of Loris Community Hospital, 
Prince led efforts for construction of the 
hospital in 1950; he served as chainnan of 
the hospital's board of commissioners for 
33 years. 

Elizabeth Shaw of Conway has been a 
member of the Horry County Higher 
Education Commission since 1985, served 
as chainnan in 1990, treasurer since 
1990, and chairman the FinancelBudgeti 
Audit Committee since 1988. Shaw also 
has been active in the college's Coastal 
Council for Internationals and served as 
vice chairman and finance chainnan of 
the Wheelwright Council for the Arts. 

Shaw was employed at Canal 
Industries, Inc., for 43 years and held the 
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According to Tegler, the works the 
group will perfonn "depend on our 
feelings," and may include numbers such 
as: Goodman's "Opus 1/2" and "Slipped 
Disc," Al Jolson's "Avalon," and Edgar 
Sampson's "Stompin' at the Savoy." 

This perfonnance is funded, in part, by 
the Horry Cultural Arts Council, an 
umbrella organization that provides 
assistance, support resource infonnation 
and funding to individuals and 
organizations involved with the cultural, 
perfonning and visual arts in Horry 
County. 

Also included in the Wheelwright 
Passport are: "Ain't Got Long to Stay 
Here," a gospel tribute to Martin Luther 
King Jr. on Feb. 14; "The Actor and The 
Assassin," based on Abraham Lincoln's 
assassination, on March 31; college 
theater productions of "The Homecoming" 
March 3 through 7 and the musical 
"1776" April 23 through 25; the second 
part of the Young Artist Showcase on 
April 1; and "Dear Liar," the theatrical 
portrayal of the relationship between 
Irish playwright George Be:pard Shaw 
and British actress Stella campbell, on 
April 29. All events will be held in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Groups of 20 or more purchasing single 
tickets for Passport events are offered 
special savings. Tickets also are available 
in packages for the professional events, 
college theater, and international films. 
Tickets may be purchased by telephone 
and charged to MasterCard or VISA 

For more infonnation on Wheelwright 
Passport events or ticket infonnation, call 
the Wheelwright Box Office, weekdays 
from noon to 5 p.m. ~ 

Continued from page 1. 

positions of corporate treasurer, corporate 
secretary and secretary. She is 
part-owner of the accounting finn Ca­
Wins, Inc. Shaw is a graduate of Conway 
High School and Motte's Business College 
in Wilmington, N.C. She has been active 
with the American Heart Association, 
American Cancer Society, United Way, 
March of Dimes, Salvation Anny and 
Pilot Club of Conway, among others. In 
1990, Shaw was awarded the American 
Legion Outstanding Community Service 
Award. In 1985, she received a 
commendation from the Horry County 
Delegation for service to the people of 
Horry County. 

John M. Palms, president of the 
University of South Carolina, will deliver 
the keynote address. ~ 
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Back by popular 
demand 

Recycling containers have been placed 
at three locations on campus. Containers 
for newspapers, plastic bottles including 
water, milk and soft drinks, and 
aluminum cans are located at the back of 
the Bookstore parking lot, the back of the 
Arts Center near annex 109, and at the 
parking lot of Residence Halls near 
building A. 

The containers are divided into three 
compartments and are labeled for the 
appropriate recycling material. Plastic or 
paper bags should not be put in the 
containers nor should materialsfor 
recycling be placed on the ground around 
the containers. Plastic bottle tops/caps 
should be removed before recycling since 
this material is not recyclable. 

The containers will be emptied weekly; 
however, cooperation is needed to keep 
the bins and the area surrounding the 
bins as clean as possible. 

For more information, contact the 
Physical Plant Department. ,.."., 

Videoconference --
Continued from page 2. 

Jay Paradis, president of Brandeis 
Machinery Company in Louisville, Ky., a 
business that has restructured itself into 
a learning organization; Robert Peterkin, 
director of the Urban Superintendents 
Program at Harvard University; and 
Michael Timpane, president of Teachers 
College at Columbia University and 
advocate oflearning organization 
partnerships between businesses and 
education. 

Following presentations and case 
studies, Senge, Deming and the panelists 
will be available for call-in questions from 
the viewing audience. 

Each person who attends will receive a 
packet of material that includes a 
program outline, biographies and a 
bibliography for further reading. 

The videoconference is presented by 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
through the PBS Adult Learning Satellite 
Service. Supporting organizations include: 
American Association of School 
Administrators, American Federation of 
Teachers, Georgia Institute of Technology, 
National Alliance for Black School 
Educators, National Education Associa­
tion, National Learning Foundation, 
National School Board Association, and 
the National Urban Alliance for Effective 
Schools. 

To register or for more information, 
contact Graduate and Continuing 
Education. ,.."., 

African-American Celebration features 
eight events 

The sixth annual African-American 
captures the art, history, music, and 
theater of the African-American culture in 
eight events to be held from Jan. 19 
through April 20 on the conege campus. 
All events are open to the public. 

To open the semester-long celebration, 
"A Peace Circle" was held Tuesday, 
Jan. 19 at noon in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. The African-American 
Student Association and Student 
Government Association presented this 
hands-on tribute to Martin Luther 
King Jr. Terita Gusby-McCauley was the 
guest speaker. A reception followed the 
event. 

"Educational Forum," a panel 
discussion about diversifying the college 
curriculum, will be held Wednesday, 
Feb. 10 at 12:30 p.m. in the Student 
Center, room 205. The panel includes 
college faculty and the students of 
Leadership Challenge, a program to 
recognize academic and leadership 
potential in minority students. 

"Ain't Got Long to Stay Here," a play 
with music on the life and times of Martin 
Luther King Jr., will be performed by the 
Tennessee Repertory Theatre on Sunday, 
Feb. 14 at 7:30 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. The play recreates the era of 
the civil rights movement through a series 
of dramatic vignettes from Montgomery, 
Ala., in 1955 when Rosa Parks refused to 
give up her seat on a bus, through the 
assassination of King in Memphis, Tenn., 
in 1968. The production is funded, in part, 
by the Campus Programming Board, 
Student Government Association, and the 
Horry Cultural Arts Council and the South 
Carolina Arts Commission which receive 
support from the National Endowment for 
the Arts. Tickets are $12 and $8 for 
students. For more information, call the 

Wheelwright Box Office, open weekdays 
from noon to 5 p.m. 

"Do You Know," a program to introduce 
the contributions of African-Americans to 
society, will be held Wednesday, Feb. 24 at 
6 p.m. in the Little Theater, located in the 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
Building. The program is presented by 
the African-American Student Association. 

The "Greater Gospel Sing Out" will be 
held Sunday, March 7 at 7:30 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. This annual 
event features the Coastal Carolina Gospel 
Choir and the Morris College Gospel Choir 
as well as guest groups from the area. 

African-American poetry is the subject 
for readings to be held Thursday, April 1 
at noon in SC 205. Students will read 
from the works of African-American poets, 
and faculty and community members will 
read original poetry. This program is held 
in conjunction with the college's annual 
Spring Arts Festival. 

"A Cultural Explosion" will be held 
Saturday, April 3 from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. in 
Spadoni Park. The event is a day-long 
celebration of cultural diversity through 
music, art, food and much more. 

"Salute to Education" will be held 
Tuesday, April 20 at 7:30 p.m. in the Little 
Theater, located in the Graduate and 
Continuing Education Building. This 
annual program recognizes area teachers, 
school administrators and friends of 
education for their contributions to 
minority education. "Salute to Education" 
is celebrated in conjunction with the 
School of Education's "National Week of 
the Young Child." 

Admission will be charged for "Ain't 
Got Long to Stay Here;" all other events in 
the African-American Celebration are free. 

For more information, contact Pat 
Singleton-Young. ,.."., 

Wellness Committee alive and active 
The We1lness Committee reports the 

group is active again this semester and 
invites faculty and staff to attend the next 
meeting on Monday, Feb. 8 at 1:30 p.m. in 
private dining room "c" of the cafeteria. 
Participants may bring their lunch and 
join the fe1lowship and wellness planning. 

Due to budgetary constraints last 
semester, the We1lness Committee was 
unable to offer incentive prizes; however, 
the group win reinstitute the drawings 
this semester. 

Faculty and staff who recorded their 
wellness activities for the fall semester on 
the wellness activity form, should send a 
copy to Kay Alford to be included in a 
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special drawing for a $25 gift certificate to 
be held at the next meeting. 

The Personal Wellness Record is a way 
to record participants aerobic exercises 
each month. A designated number of 
points will be awarded for each 30-
minutes of exercise. Prizes will be 
awarded each month according to 
instructions given on the form. 

The Wellness Committee suggests 
facul ty and staff get involved in exercite 
by walking, jogging, bowling, tennis, golf, 
swimming, or even yoga. 

For more information or to receive a 
Personal Wellness Record Sheet, contact 
Kay Alford or Patti Loebs. ,.."., 



Health information! 
medical referral 
service available on 
campus 

The Health InformationlMedical 
Referral Service is open from 8:30 a.m. to 
5 p.m., Monday through Friday, in SC 
206-1. A registered nurse is available to 
students, faculty, and staff to provide 
general health information, nursing 
phsical assessment of illness, blood 
pressure checks, basic minor first-aid 
treatment, and referrals to local 
physicians and health-care providers. 

This service is free of charge, however, 
any paymmt to physicians or hospi tals is 
the responsibili ty of the patient. 

For more information, contact Patti 
Loebs, R.N., at extension 2329. ~ 

Local facility added to 
state health plan 
mammography 
program 

Women's Mammography and Breast 
Center has been added to the list of 
participating facilities in the State Health 
Mammography testing program. The 
facility is located at Ocean Lakes Plaza, 
Suite 6, Business Hwy. 17 in Surfside 
Beach and the telephone number is 
238-5518. 

Loris Community Hospital also is a 
local participating facility in the program. 

Mammography testing is available to 
all enrolled in the State Health Plan. A 
current listing of all partici pating 
facilities can be found in the State Health 
Plan Provider Directory which was 
distributed during December. 

For more information, contact Barbara 
Jackson. ~ 

On Campus is published biweekly on 
Monday by the Public Relations Office. 
Information to be included should be 
submitted by noon the Tuesday before 
publication. 

Coastal Carolina College is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity 
institution. ~ 

Coastal students experience education 
through TARGET program 

The TARGET program at Coastal 
provides hands-on experience for students 
interested in the field of education by 
placing trained volunteers in more than 
22 community locations - from public 
elementary schools to a shelter home for 
homeless children and families. More 
than 175 Coastal students participated in 
the program during the fall 1992 semester, 
accumulating more than 1,500 volunteer 
hours. Since the program's inception in 
September 1991, more than 400 students 
have logged approximately 4,500 volun· 
teer hours. 

TARGET, or Teaching and Reaching 
Goals in Education Today, is an innova­
tive probrram funded with a $29,998 
federal grant to the School of Education. 
Funding for the program is renewable 
through May 1994. 

According to Sharon Thompson, 
program coordinator, TARGET has 
provided an opportunity for Coastal 
students to become involved in a 
community service project that promotes 
volunteerism and encourages respon­
sibility and community leadership. 
Thompson said the goal of TARGET is to 
enhance the academic program of 
students in kindergarten through 12th­
grade by targeting areas of need and 
providing tutors at designated sites in 
Horry and Georgetown counties. 

"The experience has given me the 
opportunity for hands·on work in the 
school environment and allows me to 
assist students who can use the help," 
said Sandi Watkins, who completed her 
10·hour internship at Myrtle Beach 
Primary School where she helped students 
with reading and homework. Watkins is 
a Coastal freshman who is majoring in 
education. 

Once on-site, Coastal students may 
assist students with homework, play 
educational games, read or listen to a 
child read, check homework assignments, 
tutor in special areas of need, assist with 
group games or activities, or simply listen 
or be a friend to a child. But the TARGET 
experience often is coupled with fringe 
realizations and perspectives. "Having 
gone to a small, private school, I was 
overwhelmed when I realized the size and 
number of classes for each grade level," 
Watkins said. 

Melissa Pierce was placed in Myrtle 
Beach Primary School to tutor a second­
grader in reading. "I have been helping a 
boy with his reading and helping him 
build self-esteem - I've seen quite a bit of 
improvement," she said. Pierce is a 
Coastal sophomore who is majoring in 
education. According to Pierce, TARGET 
and other practicums offer an important 
complement to the educational process, 
and experience at as many schools as 
possible will benefit her in the long run. 

Carl Anderson completed his TARGET 
experience at Socastee Middle School in 
the art classes of We rna Pierce. Anderson 
said of his experience with Pierce, 
"TARGET is a great way to be introduced 
to the art of teaching. I'm sure I'll take 
with me a lot of invaluable information 
from the experience." Anderson is a 
freshman who hopes to double major in 
education and art. 

"Carl will make a good teacher - he 
already shows some good traits," Pierce 
said. A 1982 Coastal graduate, Pierce has 
been teaching for 11 years. She said 
every year she tries to have Coastal 
education students gain teaching 
experience in her classroom. "That's how 
1 learned," she said. 

Sites for TARGET volunteers include: 
Horry County Shelter Home, Tara Hall 
Boys Home, Bucksport Community 
Center, Pepper Geddings Recreation 
Department, Promise Land, Aynor 
Conway Career Center, Myrtle Beach 
Primary School, Conway Elementary 
School, Daisy Elementary School, 
Forestbrook Elementary School, Green 
Sea Floyds Elementary School, 
Homewood Elementary School, Loris 
Elementary School, Myrtle Beach 
Elementary School, Pee Dee Elementary 
School, Waccamaw Elementary School, 
Conway Middle School, Myrtle Beach 
Middle School, Socastee Middle School, 
Whittemore Park Middle School and 
North Myrtle Beach High School. 

The funding breakdown for the 
TARGET grant is $19,998 in federal 
sources, or 67 percent of the total monies, 
and $10,000, or 33 percent, in matching 
funds from Coastal. 

Marshall Parker coordinates TARGET 
with Thompson . . 

Human Resources workshop scheduled 
Wills, Estate Planning, and 

Beneficiary Naming, a workshop to teach 
employees the basics of estate planning, 
will be held Wednesday, Jan. 27 from 9 
a.m. to noon in SC 204. The workshop, 
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presented by Conway attorney Orrie 
West, is sponsored by Human Resources. 

For more information or to register, 
contact Barbara Jackson. ~ 



Coastal Carolina 
People 
Steve Hamelman's article, entitled 
"Crusoe in Bishop," appeared in the fall 
1992 issue of The Explicator. 

Vicki Gardner has been elected to a two­
year term to the board of the Britton's 
Neck Health Care Association, Inc. The 
South Horry Medical Center is part of this 
association. 

James Blackburn and David Barnwell 
will attend the 1993 convention of the 
Philological Association of the Carolinas 
at Elon College in North Carolina, 

March 25-27. Blackburn will present a 
paper in the semantics section and 
Barnwell will chair a section on Spanish 
literature. 

Linda Hollandsworth, Andy Hendrick, 
Ron Ingle, and Jess Dannelly attended 
the National Collegiate Athletics 
Association (NCAA) Conference in 
Dallas, Texas, Jan. 12 to 15. 

Jim Michie presented a lecture, entitled 
"Archaeology of The Oaks Plantation," at 
Brookgreen Gardens on Jan. 23. 

Terita Gusby-McCauley will present a 
grant summary on the Crossroads Summer 
Institute to the National Association of 
Teacher Recruitment at the University of 
Kentucky in Lexington. The minority 
males who participated in the grant were 
introduced to activities designed to 
stimulate interest in teaching careers. 
McCauley's presentation, entitled 

. "Motivating, Enhancing and Empowering 
African American Males," has been 
selected to be included in the First 
National Tutoring Conference, scheduled 
in April. The conference is sponsored by 
East Stroudsbury University in 
Pennsylvania. ~ 

Birthdays 
January 

25 
27 

28 

29 

30 

February 
1 
3 
5 
6 

8 

Ann Wegner 
Susie Beverly 
Linda Vereen 
John Eberwein 
Linda Palm 
Lynn Knox 
Howard Kramer 
Pat Singleton-Young 

Eva Fuchs 
James Hendrick 
Jeanne'l'urner 
HesterAtkinson 
Sara Sariders 
Ernie Locklair 

Coastal center is part of mega-task force 
charged with evaluation of offshore resources 

The Center for Marine and Wetland 
Studies is one of 11 state and federal 
agencies and institutions of higher 
education involved in a five-year study to 
evaluate sand for renourishment and 
biological resources in the waters off the 
South Carolina coast. The center is part 
of the group called the INTERMAR Task 
Force on Beach Renourishment and 
Critical Habitats. 

Funding for the first year of the project 
was provided by the federal offices of 
International Activities and Marine 
Minerals (INTERMAR) of the Mineral 
Management Service. Coastal received 
$49,979 from the U.S. Department of the 
Interior through the S.C. Wildlife and 
Marine Resources Department for 
October 1992 through September 1993. 
The college provided $11,995 in matching 
funds for the project. 

The primary goal of the project is to 
identify sand deposits off the South 
Carolina coast that could be used for 
renourishment projects for the state's 
eroding beaches. In addition, the 
research will identify and map natural 
areas such as live bottom reef habitats 
that are critical for fishery resources, to 
assure the protection and management of 
these areas. 

According to Paul Gayes, the college is 
the main geological constituent in the 
project. Under Gayes' direction, an 
analysis of the location and extent of 
known sand and mineral resources out to 

10 miles offshore is underway. The 
results of the analysis will produce a 
comprehensive database of existing 
information on beach renourishment 
resources and critical habitats on the 
state's continental shelf and will target 
areas for detailed assessment in 
subsequent years of the project. 

In January 1993, the college hired 
research specialist Patricia Donovan Ealy 
to coordinate the center's involvement 
with the INTERMAR project. 

In addition to the work completed by 
the college, the first year of the project 
included an evaluation and location of 
cli tical biological resources in the survey 
area and an evaluation of historical 
trends of coastline including erosion, 
accretion and stability of shoals. In 
future years, a computerized system will 
map potential sand and mineral deposits 
as well as biologically sensitive areas. 
The Marine Resources Division of the S.C. 
Wildlife and Marine Resources 
Department is the lead agency of the task 
force which includes representatives from 
the S.C. Geological Survey, S.C. Land 
Resources Conservation Commission, S.C. 
Water Resources Commission, S.C. 
Coastal Council, S.C. Sea Grant 
Consortium, Coastal Carolina College, 
College of Charleston, South Atlantic 
Fishery Management Council, U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service and U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers. ~ 

Area Agency on Aging sets annual meeting 
The annual meeting of the Waccamaw 

Area Agency on Aging at Coastal will be 
held Wednesday, Feb. 3 at 10 a.m. in 
GCEC 003. The meeting is free and open 
to the public. 

Judy Bode Elder, director of 
Williamsburg County's Santee Senior 
Services, is the featured speaker. Elder 
also is the former director of the retired 
Senior Volunteer Program in Sumter 
County. 

Cafeteria Menu 
Week of Jan. 25: 
Monday: Salisbury Steak or 

Stir Fried Chicken 
Tuesday: Meat Loaf or Chicken Monteray 
Wednesday: Turkey Divan or 

Stuffed Shells 
Thursday: Barbecue Chicken or 

Meatball Subs 
Friday: Shrimp Creole or Fried Fish 
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Elder will discuss oral history, an 
interest she developed while working with 
South Carolina's older citizens. She will 
address steps in documenting family 
histories. Elder asks those who plan to 
attend the meeting to bring an item of 
their family history with them. 

For special assistance or more 
information, contact the Waccamaw Area 
Agency on Aging, weekdays from 8:30 
a.m. to 5 p.m., at 349-2130. ~ 

Week of Feb. 1: 
Monday: Baked Ham or Lasagna 
Tuesday: Turkey with Dressing or Ravioli 
Wednesday: Pork Fried Rice or 

Lemon Baked Chicken 
Thursday: Hamburger and Rice Casserole 

or Fettucini Alfredo 
Friday: Clam Strips or 

Chicken Breast with Wild Rice ~ 
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